TUXEDO UNION FREE SCHOOL DISTRICT



Jeffrey T. White
SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS

Roy Reese
ASSISTANT SUPERINTENDENT FOR CURRICULUM
& INSTRUCTION/SECONDARY PRINCIPAL

Dolores Terlecky
GEORGE GRANT MASON
ELEMENTARY SCHOOL PRINCIPAL

October 26, 2022

Dear Tuxedo Families,

The Tuxedo Town Board voted on Monday night to approve the Special Permit allowing the Tuxedo Farms proposal to move forward. The vote took place despite our appeal: wait on development approval until an agreement is reached that provides usable land to the Tuxedo Union Free School District.

During last week's Special Town Board Meeting, TUSFD administrators and school board members presented several options to town officials and Related Companies, the developers of Tuxedo Farms, that would satisfy our needs. We encourage both parties to reconsider these viable alternatives, so we may come to an agreement benefitting current and future students of our district.

Our message to the Town and Related has always been the same. The Tuxedo Union Free School District supports Tuxedo Farms, but not at the expense of our students and families. We remain steadfast in our resolve and will continue working towards a solution for our school community.

Thank you for your continued support.

Jeffrey T. White

Superintendent of Schools

Tuxedo Union Free School District

Joe Rickard

President, Board of Education

Tuxedo Union Free School District